

Mayor & Members of Council Town of Newmarket 395 Mulock Drive P.O. Box 328 Station Main, Newmarket, Ontario L3Y 4X7

Dear Mr. Mayor & Members of Council

## Re – 2020 Preliminary Draft Budget

I request the Old Main Street North Tertiary Plan to be included in the 2020 Capital Budget for the required Engineering Master Plan work.

It should be a priority because of the hazards it presents to both drivers and pedestrians especially during the Spring run-off. The rain water and any residual water from the melting snow tends to pool quite significantly especially at the north end of the road causing flooding. This flooding is occurring more frequently especially during the heavy periods of rain which are becoming more prevalent with our changing climate.

Respectfully submitted, Teresa Rogers and Lloyd McKee 238 Main St N, Newmarket, ON L3Y 9B2 905 716 0052